URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
26th March, 2007

Meeting commenced:
12.05 p.m.
"
ended:
  1.59 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Councillor John Cullen



Malcolm Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning




Bill Taylor - Managing Director of Urban Vision




Bruce Jassi - Strategic Director of Environment




Rob Pickering - Housing and Planning Directorate




Richard Wynne
} Urban Vision




Paul Mallinder
}




Graham Cowley
}




Ken Harland

}




Mike Collier

}




Steven Lee

}




Nigel Dickens - Senior Group Accountant




Pauline Lewis 
} Customer and Support Services Directorate




Nikki Park

}

116.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Maureen Lea and Chris Findley.


The Chairman welcomed Bruce Jassi to his first meeting of the Forum.

117.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 15th January, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

118.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 104(b) - Street Lighting Options
The Chairman (a) reported that a presentation had been provided with regard to future strategies in relation to street lighting, and indicated that the further development of the proposed model was welcomed, and (b) questioned whether there were any timescales with regard to its introduction.

Steven Lee indicated that further details with regard to the development of the model, which would include timescales, would be available within the next few months.

The Strategic Director of Environment indicated that future strategies in relation to street lighting had a clear link to crime and disorder issues.

Bill Taylor indicated that a meeting was due to be held with the Head of Finance to look at cost savings for the City Council, which included the development of the model for street lighting.

Ken Harland reported that one of the recommendations of the business case was to introduce a pilot, this would test the logistics, of how the programme should be rolled out, and become a huge investment project.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
Minute 105 - Salford City Council Corporate Issues - Streetscene Working Party 

The Chairman indicated that progress had been made with regard to the issues raised at the Streetscene Working Party, and it had been identified that there would be a need for more flexibility between Urban Vision and the appropriate directorates in the way services were delivered.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

119.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning reported that the directorate’s business plan for the next financial year was currently being prepared and should be completed within the next few weeks.

Paul Mallinder indicated that the Service Delivery Plan was currently being drafted and there would be a need to incorporate the City Council’s priorities.

Nigel Dickens reported that Urban Vision had assisted the City Council with the delivery of the HMR as a pathfinder.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

120.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE
Bill Taylor submitted a report containing details of the new work commissioned by Urban Vision within the last three months.

The Chairman indicated that it would be beneficial to establish links with the Academy for Sustainable Communities, and also English Heritage, and Bill Taylor indicated that a meeting was due to be held with the Academy in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

121.
RETHINKING CONSTRUCTION - PROGRESS REPORT
Mike Collier submitted a report containing details of progress to date since the implementation of the partnering approach to construction procurement in Salford, the lessons learnt, and the outcomes in respect of those projects completed so far.

The Chairman referred to (a) the outcomes to date, with specific reference to the creation of 487 jobs for local people and the 295 training opportunities/apprenticeships, and indicated that such information should be publicised, and (b) the issues identified and how they should be addressed.

Reference was made to (i) meetings held with various directorates, which had been useful, as they had identified a recurring theme with regard to tackling overall best value and cost, as there was a view that unless a scheme was submitted out for tender, best value was difficult to obtain, (ii) the need to clearly demonstrate value for money and the avoidance of unnecessary costs, (iii) the need to improve communication of the successes achieved, (iv) the need for such information to be embedded within the City Council’s Procurement Strategy, (v) the need to improve how the City Council communicate to Urban Vision with regard to their requirements, (vi) value for money and the need to focus on a number of performance indicators which could be monitored, (vi) potential future projects, and the need to involve directorates at an early stage to highlight best value, (vii) the need to be clearer with regard to what contributes to value for money by demonstrating all the issues involved, and (viii) the need to have a stronger client function, as it was important to communicate to directorates their need to play an active role in identifying what their requirements are.

Pauline Lewis indicated that it would be beneficial to establish additional training programmes on procurement, which could be targeted at managers/supervisors within directorates, which could then create a greater understanding with regard to the process.

Ken Harland (a) referred to the suggestion to establish a suite of performance indicators which would need to focus on value for money issues, and (b) indicated that there was a need to include within paragraph 3.2 of the report Urban Vision as one of the civil engineering partners.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the situation be reviewed further, and a regular annual report be submitted to the Board.



(3) THAT the City Council be requested to review its forward programmes with a view to identifying likely projects/expenditure in future years, and to seek ways of providing a more even flow of work.



(4) THAT the various partner organisations review the training needs of staff involved in procuring and managing construction projects, to ensure that the partnering ethos was communicated to all those involved.



(5) THAT the City Council be requested to ensure that relevant staff within directorates involved in construction procurement are fully involved in the process and attend Framework Management meetings.



(6) THAT Urban Vision undertake a review of the cost/benefits of fully partnered projects (i.e. those where design work commenced since the appointment of the partner contractors) compared with traditional tendered projects as soon as sufficient data was available.



(7) THAT Urban Vision work with client and contractor partners to agree a fair mechanism by which savings could be shared, which avoided contractors benefiting from savings, in which they had not been significantly involved.



(8) THAT a press release be issued publicising the creation of 487 jobs for local people, and 295 training opportunities/apprenticeships.

122.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY
Paul Mallinder submitted a report containing details of the (a) performance of Urban Vision, and indicated that all but three of the performance indicators monitored were on target, and (b) service highlights.

The Chairman referred to (a) the information communicated to the pubic with regard to the improvement of roads and pavements, (b) complaints received with regard to areas on the road/pavements which had been marked, indicating that work would be carried out, but was not undertaken, and why this was not identified by Inspectors, (c) the suggestion that such markings should be colour coded which would identify to members of the public when it was anticipated that work would be completed, and (d) the customer satisfaction surveys, and whether this incorporated the questionnaires circulated to those attending meetings of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.

Steven Lee indicated that with regard to improvements to roads/pavements, information was not publicised on the website at present, and there was still an element of subjectivity with regard to the required repairs, work was undertaken using a 28 day response period, however, investigations were underway to identify whether work could be packaged differently to improve the results achieved.

Bill Taylor indicated that (i) if work had not been undertaken within the 28 day period, it should  not wait more than 56 days, (ii) it may be beneficial for himself and Rob Pickering to look at a programme of survey activity for a variety of issues, to identify how to improve the range of information gathered, and (iii) Urban Vision were actively 

involved in encouraging developers within Salford to use local companies on their projects.

Richard Wynne reported that concerns had been expressed by local residents within Broughton, with regard to the countryside development, as it had been suggested that local suppliers were not being used, however, it had since been confirmed that it was there intention to employ local companies/people.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT with regard to improvements to roads/footpaths, further clarification be sought with regard to the information provided to members of the public, and a briefing note be prepared, to be circulated to all Councillors, containing such details on a quarterly basis.

123.
CHANGE OF CDM REGULATIONS
Bill Taylor reported on the changes in the Construction, Design and Management Regulations, introduced to improve health and safety, and its implications for the City Council and Urban Vision.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

124.
ANNUAL REVIEW OF HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE
Steven Lee referred to the highway schemes which were ongoing, and indicated that a report would be submitted to all Community Committees during the next two months.  

The Chairman indicated that the model used would need to be kept under review.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

125.
FUTURE COUNCIL WORK THROUGH URBAN VISION
Bill Taylor expressed concern with regard to a potential staffing issue within Urban Vision, which would become apparent from July, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT further discussions be held at a future informal Planning Lead Member Briefing.

126.
FEEDBACK OF KEY ISSUES FROM MONTHLY MONITORING MEETINGS
Rob Pickering circulated a report containing details of the key issues arising from the monthly monitoring meetings.

The Strategic Director of Environment indicated that it may be beneficial to communicate with the management of Worsley Courthouse, with regard to the introduction of new car parking charging arrangements.

The Chairman questioned whether there were still links with Salford University with regard to the use of their graduates, and Bill Taylor indicated that Urban Vision had  established a good working relationship with the university, which enabled them to gain a lot of expertise.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT discussions be held with the management of Worsley Courthouse with regard to the introduction of new car parking charging arrangements.

127.
GOOD NEWS

The following issues were raised as good news items:-

· Design Conference.

· Value for Money Indicators - Urban Vision.

· Update on Concessionary Work Register 2006/7.

· Design Supplementary Planning Document.

Additional information was circulated containing details of the monitoring of Salford/ Urban Vision strategic issues.

Graham Cowley referred to the concessionary work register, and indicated that this was produced to enable projects to be monitored, good relationships had been established, however, there was still a need to improve the City Council’s directorates perception of Urban Vision.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT all those involved in the Design Conference be congratulated on its success.

128.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum would be held on 25th June, 2007, in a committee room, at the Civic Centre, Swinton, commencing at 12 noon.
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